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877-HOPE-K9s

March 12, 2015

The Honorable Nikki R. Hayley
Office of the Governor
1205 Pendleton Street
Columbia, South Carolina 29201

Dear Governor Hayley,

Thank you for taking the time to meet one of the Hope Crisis Response dogs for the State of
South Carolina. We all enjoyed meeting and speaking with you and look forward to assisting in
any way we can with future programs. The photos you allowed us to use will be presented at
the HOPE Annual Board Meeting being held in Charleston, South Carolina as a welcome from
our state to representatives from across the country.

As we discussed during our visit, the Allendale Correctional Facility program expansion might be
a perfect fit to teach detainees a trade and to provide homes for shelter dogs as trained service
or companion dogs for vets. Both Charles and I look forward to assisting in any way we can to
bring a viable program to the state.

Again, thank you for taking the time out of your busy day to meet with us. From the photos that
were forwarded to us I think Cocky is in love with our Governor.

Sincerely yours,
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Michele & Charles Pyle (and Cocky)

1080 FoxYoungRoad,Wagener, SC29164, (803) 603-2881, cpyle@pbtcomm.net, www.claddaghfarmsc.com


